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Elrick Primary School Newsletter

	Session 2018/19                                   October, 2018


	


Dear Parents and carers,

We are almost at the end of term 1 for our pupils at Elrick School and are looking forward to the holidays. School finishes for the holidays on Friday, 12th October and opens on Monday, 29th October 2018. Holiday dates are included in the important date section at the end of this newsletter.
In getting ready for term 2, we would like to remind parents to ensure that their child brings a suitable jacket to school each day as we are outside both as part of our learning and during break times in most weathers. As the weather changes, it is also a good idea to send a pair of indoor shoes to school so your child has a change when wearing welly or winter boots. 
Sharing Good News
· Our Parent Council held it’s AGM in September and we have a committee up and running for this year. Most classes have a representative who will be the point of contact between the parent forum, school and Parent Council. There are a couple of classes who do not have a rep. and we are looking for a willing volunteer to take on this role. Please contact the Parent Council if you would be happy to do this.
· Thank you to all the parents and family members who have shared their details with school as part of our Developing Young Workforce focus. A database of offers of support has now been shared to all teaching staff who will contact any volunteers where heeded. If you would like to be involved, please contact the school.

· Around the school we are now providing opportunities for you to find out more about pupil achievements. If you are in school, please take the time to look at our displays and find out about all the wonderful achievements across the local community.

Volunteering at Elrick
We are looking for any parents who could help out with the book fair on Thursday,1st November to sell books. If you are available please contact the school..

We will be looking for help on a weekly basis for no more than an hour throughout the school. Parents would be required to have completed the volunteer process and have a valid PVG certificate. Please get in touch with the office if you interested.

Clan Update – Term 1 Winners

We are delighted to tell you that this term, the winning clan is Thistle. The clan chiefs have decided that the end of term treat for the winners will be an outdoor extravaganza, if weather is suitable, or a mini-disco if weather is not. The clan treat will take place on Friday, 12th October.
Reporting to Parents

We continue to look at ways to improve reporting to parents and also sharing learning with families. This term we have the following opportunities for our families:
· Nursery families have had an opportunity to spend time in the nursery with their pupil at a Play and Stay session.
· Parents of children in P1-7 have met with their child’s teacher to discuss how they have settled in and progress in learning

· All children in P1-7 received an interim report which shared learning attributes and behaviours with parents. This has been supported by feedback at the parent/teacher meetings this term.

· SEESAW is on hold at the moment as we research how we can use on-line profiling effectively and also ensuring compatibility to the new GDPR regulations. We hope to be able to share learning with you soon.

r
School Improvements

· We shared at the last Parent Council meeting that we will be looking to update some of our policies and procedures and would be delighted if some parents were willing to support us with this. It would involve sharing ideas, meeting/communicating either face to face or by email. We will be putting out a request for any volunteers after the holidays.

· The nursery have been trialling a soft finish to their sessions and as this has been in place for this term are looking to gather some feedback. A poster is in nursery giving you the opportunity to let us know if this has been a success or not. Please give a couple of minutes of your time to participate in the survey.
· After the parent/teacher meeting, families from P1-7 had the opportunity to feedback responses on the recent report that all pupils received. If you missed this opportunity and would like to feedback, please contact the school.

· We have had to update our Elrick School website. Please have a look and if there is any information which you feel would be good to share on the site, let the school know. We are aware that there is some updating to be done

Parent Council 
· A meeting of the Parent Council was held last week, minutes will be shared with all parents shortly. Previous minutes are always posted on the school website.
· The next meeting is to be held on Tuesday, 6th November at 6pm at the school. All parents welcome.

Other News/Notes
· Scholastic book fair returns to school after the holidays. All pupils will have the opportunity to visit the book fair and preview the books. A letter will be issued to all families giving you details of the opening hours of the book fair. 
· A competition has been organised to design a new front cover for each class’ book. These will be displayed in the hall during the book fair. The winners of this competition will receive a £5 book token to spend at the fair.

Dates:
Please check your child’s class GLOW page for important dates, homework and information regularly
October
· Friday 12th October – Dress as you please day, £1 donation for Parent Council fundraiser

· Friday12th October – LAST DAY OF TERM

· Monday 29th- Wednesday 31st October – Flu Immunisations

OCTOBER HOLIDAYS – Monday 15th October to Friday 26th October

November
· Thursday 1st November – Scholastic Book Fair

· Thursday 1st November – P2 Paired Reading meeting for parents 6.30pm (TBC)

· Tuesday  6th November – Parent Council at 6pm
· Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th November – In- service SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS

· Friday 23rd November – Tempest Photography – individual and family group photos

· Monday 26th November to Friday 30th November – Scottish Book Week

December
· Friday, 7th December – Parent Council Meeting at 1.30pm

· Wednesday, 19th December – Parent Council Discos, in school hall. Further information will be issued with times.

· Friday 21st December – LAST DAY OF TERM
As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely

Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher
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